8 HOUSING DEPARTMENT - PRIVATE SECTOR SERVICES UNIT - EXTENSION OF TEMPORARY POST (AN92-2005)

In order to enable the Council to meet the objectives set by the Scottish Executive in terms of the licensing of Houses of Multiple Occupancy, the Chief Executive approved the establishment of one post of Property Surveyor, graded T1/4 (£14,052 - £22,374) for a period of 12 months to 31 March 2005.

Funding from the Scottish Executive is now in place to enable an extension of the post, and the Committee's approval is sought to extend the temporary post of Property Surveyor, graded T1/4 (£14,052 - £22,374) until 31 March 2006.

All costs will be met from specific grant awarded by the Scottish Executive. There are no implications for the Housing Revenue account or Council Tax.